BCCHC

Brown County Community Women’s Club, Inc.
P.O. Box 28216, Green Bay, W154324

September, 2025

A MESSAGE FROM BCCWC PRESIDENT

The “Busy Bees” of BCCWC are in full flight mode for the month of September. There are things to be done
and places to go. Through a myriad of activities, each moment shall yield smiles, good deeds, and positivity for
the local community.

As members gather for our September 17 kickoff luncheon, we will see vibrant faces and
hear the following words echoed about the room: Welcome! Good to see you again! So
nice to meet you! How wonderful that we will be working together!
With all the energy and zeal to do good through the efforts of our BCCWC members, let’s go
forth and make our local Brown County Community a better place to live and thrive.
Jeanne Lefebvre, President Rt

s MEMBERSHIP
M_e MBErship cyrent BoCWE membership is 262. There is one new member since our last newsletter.
" Please welcome Sandy Kolbach.
Those interested in joining or renewing will find a form on our website www.bccwec.org or click the link below:
https://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769750066/2025-26+Membership+Application.pdf
If you are signing up for postal correspondence, the amount has increased due to the cost of postage. It is $55
to join/renew and receive your newsletter/mailings via US Mail. Email correspondence remains at $35.
If you are unable to print a form, send your check, along with your information/interests, to:
Dianne Froelich, 3466 Peppergrass Dr., Green Bay, Wl 54311

If you are renewing, please highlight any changes from last year.

Dianne Froelich, Linda Aschenbrenner, Cindy Dimmer, Membership Co-Directors

*Refer to current BCCWC Directory for additional contact information*

YN LY NLX

MEETINGS REMINDER
BCCWC 2025 Kick-Off Luncheon and Meeting: Wednesday, September 17
Swan Club, 875 Heritage Rd., De Pere
11AM Social 12Noon Lunch 1PM Entertainment 1:45PM Meeting
Entertainment: Singer/entertainer Bobby Rivers. Please join us for a fun-filled afternoon.
Note: Take home boxes will NOT be available. Dietary restrictions can be honored if requested with
reservation. Guests are welcome. Remember: a guest may only attend 2 BCCWC meetings and/or luncheons
in total (not per year).
When sending in your reservations, groups wanting to sit together need to send in their reservations together.
Finally, your checks must be written in black or blue ink or you will be charged a $10 bank fee.
The reservation form, due by Wednesday, September 3, is available at the link below:
https://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769845138/Fall+Luncheon+Reservation+.pdf
Carol Mau (227-3542) zinniea60@gmail.com, Susan Byrne (708-860-8878) susan.byrne@cbexchange.com,
Sue Vyse (562-3273) smvyse@gmail.com, Program/Social Co-Directors
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COMMUNITY SERVICE

FORT HOWARD SENIORS’ LUNCHEON: A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR NEW MEMBERS

There are opportunities to meet some of the nicest and most grateful seniors as well as a

great way to meet and interact with other BCCWC members. One of the best ways to get

to know other BCCWC members is through serving on committees. There are 3 community

service projects through which BCCWC reaches out to seniors: A Smile Bouquet, Cheery

f“} ,3,/2 Notes and the luncheons at Fort Howard Apartments.

s\
Seniers’ On October 24, from 10:30AM-1PM, BCCWC members will have the opportunity to provide

unChteen a buffet luncheon and chat with seniors at Fort Howard Apartments. Volunteers are

needed to provide food and paper products for the meal. Members can choose to drop off
their food donations or stay to help serve and then eat lunch with the residents and other BCCWC members.
The meal is served at 12Noon. Cleanup generally begins at 12:30PM. We are typically finished by 1:15PM.
Members can sign up at the September 17 and October 16 meetings or by contacting one of the chairs. We
are looking forward to seeing your smiling faces at this community service project.

Barb Berg (655-8590) baberg73@hotmail.com,
Sherry Campbell (680-0778) sherrysuej@new.rr.com, Co-Chairs

HSHS ST. VINCENT CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL - CHILD LIFE DEPARTMENT
_ Welcome back to another year of supporting the Child Life Department of
chi'dren s HSHS St. Vincent Children’s Hospital in putting smiles on the faces of the
! HSHS St. Vincent Hospita hospitalized children and teens. The ‘Child Life Collection’ will be held at the
September 17 luncheon meeting. Please note that the collection will be
taking place at the Child Life table rather than in the parking lot.

Most requested items for the collection:
4+ Small stuffed animals: 5-7” in size (5” Squishmallows, Ty Beanie Boos with the sparkly eyes, etc.)
+ Infant Toys: rattles, teethers, music toys
4+ Mystery toys: mini brands, 5 surprise, Barbie reveal, monster jam, LOL surprise
Your consideration, kindness, and support are greatly appreciated.
Kathy Aicher (265-5094) kaicher@new.rr.com, Sue Vyse (562-3273) smvyse@gmail.com,
Carol De Grand (680-5470) cidegrand@gmail.com, Co-Chairs

CHEERY NOTES TO SENIORS
We will be collecting cards at the September 17 fall luncheon. The nursing home

< 8 recipient will be determined after our September collection. If you are stumped on
i N \ i what to write, look for ideas on the internet (greeting note ideas, cheery note ideas),
/ — e — \ . . . . “ .
R - draw a simple picture (a smiley face, rainbow, the sun). Add a note such as “smile &
l ' shine”; find a simple motivational quote on the internet. Everything you write is fine!
== Feel free to use cards you have at home or ask for cards at the meeting, write the

cards, and return them the following month. Because of our generous membership,
we have blank cards to share. Remember: the more notes we collect, the more smiles are passed on to our
area nursing home residents. Questions? Contact:
Rosie Jonas (336-7057) rjonas@new.rr.com,
Jeanette Krysiak (351-3013) jeanettekrysiak@yahoo.com, Co-Chairs
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RIBBON OF HOPE
If you are interested in working on holiday wreaths that will be donated to families dealing

with cancer, look for a sign-up sheet at the September 17 luncheon. BCCWC has supported /}

Ribbon of Hope in this project for several years, usually decorating more than 10 wreaths. {~!_-r\) _

The wreaths will be decorated beginning in October. It's a fun project, working with some JQ\ — \-Z\ ‘
creative and talented ladies. winon 0 Homg g, e

Pat Russo (655-3990), Chair

ST. JOHN’S MINISTRIES - HOMELESS SHELTERS’ MEALS
BCCWC members will be providing dinner meals at BOTH shelters on the first
Thursday of each month from November, 2025 through April, 2026. \We will have
ST JOHNPS sign-up sheets for the entire season at the September 17 luncheon even though

. the first meal is not until November 6. The same meals will be served at both
MINISTRIES shelters. The guests appreciate the hearty meals and our members are familiar
with this menu.
Concerns for the coming season:

» If you buy lasagna, please do not buy it at Costco. Their product is deceptively small, serving only 8 in 2
small boxes instead of 12, and the packaging is flimsy cardboard which is difficult to handle. Stouffer’s
packages are getting smaller in size, including the “party size” which is the size to buy if you purchase.

» We will not be serving a meal in January, as our date falls on New Year’s Day.

It is astounding every year how generous, thoughtful and caring our members are. We are so grateful for the
enthusiastic and generous participation. Looking forward to another successful season of this community
service. The need is great.
Mary Kay Paulson (301-221-6327 or 632-7473) mkpaulson@aol.com,
Jan Clark (265-5744 cell) janetclark71@yahoo.com, Co-Chairs

ST. JOHN’S MINISTRIES — WELLSPRING

Our first collection for the guests at Wellspring will be November 18 before our monthly meeting from
10:30AM-12:30PM in the parking lot at the De Pere Community Center. Our collection will be for cold weather
items for the upcoming winter, which will include jackets, hats, gloves and more.

Please check the October newsletter for an updated list of items needed for the Wellspring guests.
Kathy DeBroux (660-7921) kmdebroux@gmail.com,
Cathy Green (676-4665) cgreen1171@gmail.com, Co-chairs

CHRISTMAS FAMILY

BCCWC will have the Christmas tree displayed at the October 15 meeting for you to
choose an ornament for the children we are sponsoring. The ornament will have the
child’s first name, age, sex and a suggested item of their choosing. Each child receives 3
wants and 3 needs. If you wish to purchase additional items, please consider a gift card
for the family. Please return the gifts, wrapped with the name tag attached, at the

November 19 meeting.
Because of your generosity through the years, this project has been a huge success and these children will
have a blessed Christmas once again.
Kay Barlament, Judy Niesing, Mary Ortmayer, Co-Chairs
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BUILDING QUILTS FOR HABITAT FOR HUMANITY

To honor homeowners, sponsors, and community partners, there will be a
Habitat Homestead Block Party on Friday, October 3 to celebrate 13 new homes.
Included is a press conference, art unveiling, donor recognition, food trucks,
home tours and more.
RSVP to reserve your spot for this special neighborhood celebration!

e Location: Habitat Homestead, 914 Ricky Drive, Green Bay

e Time: 11AM-3PM

e Attendance is free, and lunch is included.

e RSVP by September 15.

The following formal invitation has been extended to BCCWC members, family, and friends by Valerie Rivas:
| wanted to take the opportunity to formally invite the Brown County Community Women’s Club Quilters
to the October 3rd press conference. The event will begin at 11:00am and will end at 3:00pm. Please
RSVP here if you will attend. Anyone who is attending will need to RSVP by September 15th.

We hope to see you there!
Valerie Rivas
Family Success Manager, Family Services
Greater Green Bay Habitat for Humanity
1967 Allouez Avenue, Green Bay, Wl 54311
greenbayhabitat.org | 920-593-5782 | vrivas@greenbayhabitat.org

Reminder: Please join the Building Quilts for Habitat for Humanity's fall meeting - Monday, October 6 at 10AM

at Polo Point Clubhouse
Mary Schrickel (609-4651) mary habitat@hotmail.com,
Gina Reinardy (664-6501) ginareinardy@gmail.com, Co-Chairs

HOUSE OF HOPE
On August 20, BCCWC member Marlene Marto delivered a large sheet cake, 2 gallons of ice
& i - cream, and table needs to House of Hope, providing the monthly birthday celebration for 15
N T i@ children and 20 adults. Four of the children had birthdays to celebrate. Marlene stated it
& ® wasagood feeling to know everyone would enjoy a smile. She was especially excited that
* v the 4 children with birthdays would have a large group singing Happy Birthday to them.

AN

Dianne Smith & Rose Jensen, Co-Chairs

LOVABLE MISFITS

Lovable Misfits are being put together in various stages. All of your donations are greatly
appreciated. We have flannel! New gallon size Ziploc bags and stuffing are needed. Thank

you so much!
Mary Anne Froelich (639-4847) maryannefroelich@gmail.com, Chair
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ONE STITCH AT A TIME

It’s time to think about the weather turning cooler. That means the need for warm
blankets increases for our needy friends and neighbors. We will be collecting all kinds
and sizes at the October 15 meeting at the De Pere Community Center. Your past
generosity has brought many smiles to many faces and we are hoping to make this
collection the best one yet. Please help the women at Wellspring and the mothers
and children at House of Hope. Your donations are greatly appreciated.

Questions? Call:
Pat Hearden (432-5871 or cell 217-3824),
Jean Allgeyer (639-2980), Co-Chairs

Welcome back to a year of fun, fellowship, and FUNDRAISING.

Our special raffle at the September 17 luncheon will be a fantastic bird house lovingly created by
Bonnie Gould. Tickets: 6 for $5. Several bird houses will be available for the raffle winner to
select her choice. Bonnie has graciously offered to donate the remaining bird houses to the club

for contributions. She will also design and build a bird house of your choosing and donate the
funds to the club. At the September 17 luncheon we will also have the 50-50 raffle and Seroogy’s candy bars.

We hope all crafters have been working on their special projects for the October Craft Extravaganza.
Remember, new items only. Your support and generosity are greatly appreciated.
Sue Protzman, Darlene Rohm, Sue Burich, Fundraising Co-Directors

FALL CARD & GAME DAY FUNDRAISER
The Fall Card & Game Day, BCCWC's first big fundraiser of the year, is coming
soon. It's 2 days before Halloween. Get ready for a "spook-tacular" time!

The registration form is online now. Registrations are due by October 15.
There will be gorgeous raffle baskets, a money tree, the "Sip and Surprise" and,
of course, the 50/50 raffle.

When: October 30, 10AM-4PM

Where? Riverside Ballroom

What games can you play? Bridge, Mah Jongg, Dominoes, Horse Collar - whatever you want.

How do | sign up? Find the registration form at this link and send it in.
https://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769857490/2025+Fall+CdGm+Reg+form.pdf

Be sure to spread the word among your friends. It's a big event and it will be here before you know it.

In addition to the fun and games, the famous YUM-YUM SHOPPE will be a big part of the Card & Game Day.
Please volunteer to bring your special baked treats to donate to the Yum-Yum Shoppe. There will be a sign-up
sheet at the September luncheon and at the October general meeting. All the money raised is pure profit.
Donated baked goods help to raise lots of money to give back to charitable causes. Look for Pam Girtz at the
September luncheon. She will explain how to package your goods.
Sue Protzman (217-3014) protz511@new.rr.com,
Sue Burich (865-7731) suebeel1881@gmail.com,
Nancy Noles (664-4850) nnoles@fastmail.com, Co-Chairs
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CRAFT EXTRAVAGANZA

Hey, crafters! There are 7 weeks left to complete projects for the Craft Extravaganza! If

ZA rd' you are participating in this fundraiser, contact Carol Anderson and let her know what you
o

A

FELLOWSHIP

fffs are donating. This project will be held at our regular October meeting and there is limited
U space! Let’s get cracking, crafters and make this a fun and profitable endeavor!

Carol Anderson (737-3904 cell) carolbruceanderson@gmail.com, Chair

Based on member feedback, the Fellowship Committee has put together a calendar that features old favorites
and new opportunities for 2025-26. Some events need your immediate attention because they occur in the
next few months. Check them out and sign up at the September or October meeting OR let the contact person
know you want to participate. (The Contact person’s email and phone number can be found in the directory.)

J September - Dinner Dames and Lunch Bunch

J September 30 — Card Making Class (minimum of 5, limit of 15)
o October 22 — Axe Throwing

o November 11 — Shop the Block in Shawano

o November 21 — Bus Trip to IKEA and Bay Shore

“Dinner Dames" Coordinated by Sue Sinclair. Meet at 5PM

Date (Last Thursday of Month) Restaurant Contact

Sept. 25 (reservations due by 9/21) Krabbe’s Supper Club (Seymour) Sue Protzman
Oct. 30 (reservations due by 10/26) Club Chalet (Green Bay) Cindy Martin
Nov. 20** (reservations due by 11/16) Little Tokyo (Green Bay) Carol Simpson
Dec. 18** (reservations due 12/14) Legacy Hotel (Green Bay) Mary Schuster
Jan. 29 (reservations due by 1/25) River’s Bend (Howard) Mary Schneider
Feb. 26 (reservations due by 2/22) Lorelei Inn (Green Bay) Sue Sinclair
Mar. 26 (reservations due by 3/22) St Brendan’s Inn (Green Bay) Carol Simpson
Apr. 30 (reservations due by 4/23) Union Hotel (De Pere) Marla Lee
May 28 (reservations due by 5/26) The Drift Inn (Green Bay) Elaine Gerhold
June 25 (reservations due 6/21) Chives Restaurant (Suamico) Elaine Gerhold
July 30 (reservations due 7/26) El Sarape East (Bellevue) Terry Jeffers
Aug. 27 (reservations due 8/23) Rustique Pizzeria (Suamico) Sue Protzman

**Third Thursday instead of last Thursday due to holidays.

"Lunch Bunch Ladies" Coordinated by Marla Lee. Meet at 11:30AM

Date (1st Thursday of Month)

Restaurant/Location

Contact

Sept. 4* (reservations due by 9/1)

Delilah’s (Green Bay)

Jean Makreff

Oct. 2 (reservations due by 9/29)

Chambers Hill (Suamico)

JoAnn DeVoe

Nov. 6 (reservations due by 11/2)

Oakley’s (De Pere)

Mona Nuthals

Dec. 4 (reservations due by 11/30)

Plae Bistro (Bellevue)

Mary Jo Piskor

Jan. 15**(reservations due by 1/11)

Generations Bistro (Allouez)

Marla Lee

Feb. 5 (reservations due by 2/1)

Café Con Crema (Green Bay)

Rose Jensen

Mar. 5 (reservations due by 3/4)

bleu (Ledgeview)

Karen Coppersmith
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Apr. 2 (reservations due by 3/29) El Sarape East (Bellevue) Brenda Johnson

May 7 (reservations due by 5/3) Longhorn Steakhouse (Green Bay) Mary Jo Piskor

June 4 (reservations due by 5/31) Cheesesteak Rebellion (Green Bay) Kathy Eisenschink

*Text Jean Makreff to register for the lunch on September 4 at Delilah’s.
**Third Thursday due to holiday and Bunco.

Bingo!

Join us for one, or all, of the AM Express Sessions. Contact is Lynn Arnesen.
J Fridays, October 17 - January 16 - April 17
. 10AM - 12:30PM
J $21 for basic packet. Extra games are available for purchase.
J Irene Moore Activity Center (IMAC) 2100 Airport Dr.

Card Making Class

Learn to make your own greeting cards, which adds a personal touch for the
recipient. You will make 6 cards (Christmas, Birthday, Sympathy, or Get Well).
Instructor, Linda Aschenbrenner, will have sample cards you can copy, or you can
create your own. Creativity is welcome but not necessary! The class is limited to 15
participants so sign up soon. Contact is Sue Sinclair.

J Tuesday, September 30, 12Noon-3PM

. Class will be held at the Village Grille, 801 Hoffman Rd, Green Bay

J 12Noon lunch. 1PM-3PM Making Cards. You are encouraged to order lunch as the room is free.
J Cost: $10, covers all supplies. (Make check out to Linda Aschenbrenner.) Lunch is on your own.

Axe Throwing
A fun night out with state-of-the-art technology in Axe throwing. Yes, Axe Throwing!
There will be 6 participants on a lane so you will have a chance to meet other club

members as we learn how to throw an axe. Expect thrills and laughs galore! Dinner at Y-
Sammy’s Pizza. Contact is Mary Jo Piskor.
o Wednesday, October 22, 4PM
J Location: Green Bay Axe Throwing, 2180 S. Ridge Road #1, Green Bay
Sammy’s Pizza, 2161 S. Oneida St., Green Bay
o Cost: $10/person. Dinner on your own.

Shop The Block in Shawano

Carpool for a day of shopping in downtown Shawano, WI. The Stock Market, Thornberry
Cottage, The Pharmacy, a bakery, and candy store are some of the boutiques, all located
in one block. Do you need to create a gift basket for a Christmas gift? Find perfect and
unique items at these stores. We can have lunch together at the Stubborn Brothers
Brewery, just steps away. Indicate on the signup sheet if you want to drive or ride in a
car pool and we will coordinate transportation. Contact is Rita Wurzer.

o Tuesday, November 11, 10AM - 3PM

. Meeting Location: Howard Park & Ride (Shawano Ave. at Packerland, near Pamperin Park.
Note: There is no exit off Hwy 29 at Packerland)

J No Cost to ride — Lunch on your own
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IKEA and Bay Shore (Bus Trip)

Sit back, relax, and let Lamers do the driving! With a professional tour director and driver, begin this excursion
in De Pere and travel to IKEA (Oak Creek), the Swedish retailer in unique home décor, home furnishings,
textiles, and a restaurant famous for their Swedish meatballs! Next stop is Bayshore shopping mall, an open-
air, mixed-use center with a laid-back vibe featuring retail shops and restaurants. H&M, Trader Joes, Apple,
Crumbl Cookies, and the Cheesecake Factory are some favorites. Expect great conversation and fun trivia
games to keep you entertained during the trip. Contact is Lynn Arnesen.

o Friday, November 21, 8AM - 7PM
J Pickup Location: De Pere Park & Ride
J Cost: $40/person if we have 40 people, more if we have fewer people.

This bus trip is not limited to only BCCWC members. The more people who travel, the less it will cost
per person. Bring your friends!

J Payment: Required at time of reservation - checks made payable to Lynn Arnesen.

] Reservation Deadline: November 1

Standing Activities:

e Brown County Bunco, led by Carey Lheureux. 2nd Thursday of the month at Village Grille.

e Book Club, led by Joan Zittlow and Paula Fineout. Meets on 1st Monday of the month (Except
September when meet September 8 because of Labor Day). The location will change each month.
Refer to the Book Club section in the newsletter OR contact Paula or Joan for the current month’s
location.

e Mah Jongg is held at the De Pere Community Center, on the lower level, on the 1st, 2nd, and 4th
Wednesdays of the month, between 1PM-3:30PM and at the Ashwaubenon Community Center at the
same time and days. If you are interested in learning how to play, Sue Sinclair will be giving lessons on
January 7, 14, and 28.

e Egg Cartons. Continue to bring your egg cartons to the Fellowship Committee table at each monthly
meeting. They will be delivered to Paul’s Pantry.

Mark Your Calendar:
More upcoming events. Detailed information will be in the newsletter. Check out activities each month.

o Make a Snowflake or Suncatcher, Wednesday, December 3
o Cookie Decorating Class, Tuesday, December 9

J Mah Jongg Lessons, Wednesdays, January 7, 14, 28

J Paul’s Pantry Tour, Tuesday, January 13

J Funeral Home Presentation, Tuesday, February 10

J Line Dancing Lessons, Wednesday, February 25

J Paint and Pottery, Tuesday, March 3

o Mulva Center Tour, Friday, March 20

J Brewery Bingo at Zambaldi’s, Thursday, April 9

J Medical Examiner’s Office presentation, Tuesday, April 21
J Alpaca Farm Tour, Tuesday, May 12

J Mini Golf Outing, Wednesday, May 27

Sign-up sheets are on the Fellowship table at the monthly meetings OR get in touch with the contact for the
event. (Contact information is in the BCCWC Directory.)
Mary Jo Piskor (217-4343) savoie731@aol.com,
Sue Sinclair (737-2461) upnative1979@yahoo.com,
Rita Wurzer (655-8894) jwurzer6@new.rr.com, Fellowship Co-Directors
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BOOK CLUB
Summer has just flown by. The good news is that the BCCWC Book Club is all set to start meeting again. This
term runs from September 2025 to June 2026. New members are always welcome and can join us any time.

Please join us on Monday, September 8 from 1-2:30PM at the Kress Library branch in East De
Pere. Our first book selection is A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor Towles who is the #1 New
York Times bestselling author of The Lincoln Highway and Table for Two. This is a beautiful
transporting novel about a man who is ordered to spend the rest of his life inside a luxury
hotel.

Our October 6 meeting selection is The Frozen River by Ariel Lawhon so mark your calendar
and plan to join us.

Email Paula if you would like to be on the “official” email list. Members may bring friends, neighbors, or family
members. Attend regularly or whenever time permits. Questions? Suggestions? Contact Joan or Paula.

Joan Zittlow (857-7749) joanzittlow@gmail.com,
Paula Fineout (360-3144) paulafineout@icloud.com, Co-Chairs

COMMUNICATIONS

2025 PHOTO DIRECTORY : =
Work has begun on an updated photo directory for this year. /—j(_ ' / l““a/lﬁ_r :
Please send an updated photo of yourself to Margaret R
Georgia. You probably have had lots of pictures taken in the Y
past year - just look at your phone! Pick out a picture that 2021-22 PHOTO DIRECTORY

you like. It can be an individual portrait. It can be a casual ﬁ

gl

picture. It can include other people and it will be cropped to
your lovely face. Just pick a picture that you like and we'll make it work.

You can send this photo to Margaret in several ways:

e Send it by email - margaret@new.rr.com

e Send a print copy of a picture to 3015 Ferndale, Green Bay, 54313. However, you will not get this
picture back, so don't send your only copy of a picture that is precious to you.

e If you don't have a picture handy, you can arrange to have your picture taken at the fall luncheon by
Nancy Daniels or Kathy Szymanski. Just look for them there - they will have their cameras ready.

e If you do not wish to submit an updated picture, the picture that BCCWC already has of you will be
the default picture. This is a chance, however, for a new you to grace the pages.

BCCWC membership currently is over 260. The photo directory will be a valuable resource for you to have to
get to know everyone. Please take care of this before September 20.

The photo directory will be available for pre-order for $22/book. The books will be ready for distribution at the

holiday luncheon in December. There will be pre-order availability at the September luncheon or you can mail

your check (made out to BCCWC for $22) to Sue Protzman, 2057-1 Wisteria Circle, Suamico, Wl 54313.
Margaret Georgia (417-5731) margaret@new.rr.com, Photo Directory Editor
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BCCWC ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY
Many BCCWC directories have been distributed at bridge and other BCCWC events in August and
will continue in September. Remaining directories will be available at the luncheon in
September and at the general meeting in October. If you are not able to pick up your copy,
please ask someone to pick it up for you. Any directories that haven't been picked up by mid-
October will have to be mailed.

Nancy Daniels (471-6689) danielsna@aol.com, Lizz Jayne (562-7725) lizz1170@gmail.com,

Chris Rosera (288-9615) christinarosera@gmail.com, Communications Co-Directors

BCCWC HISTORY BOOK
The BCCWC history book is a brief summary of the year's events. Itis U BCC I
published once a year in August. Look for the 2023-24 and 2024-25 :
books at meetings. If you have something you would like to see in the re 2 :
2025-26 book, please email your information to Julie Salemi e & BOORC i

jasalemi29@gmail.com. If you have a nice picture, please include that.
Julie Salemi, Historian

IN MEMORIAM C Q0 _—— O D

Sadly, Teddy Spiegelberg, a long-standing, active BCCWC member since 2010
passed away on July 24, 2025, at the age of 74. Teddy's struggle with cancer
didn't stop her from enjoying life to the fullest, always loving, caring and quick
to smile. Friends say Teddy had a positive attitude right up to the end!

May she Rest in Peace.

Teddy served as co-chair of the Card & Game Committee for 10 years and was
active in the Bridge and Mah Jongg groups. She was a proud participant in
several other clubs in addition to BCCWC and enjoyed spending time with her
cherished friends.

Teddy passed away at the Odd Fellow Home in the care of Moments Hospice and will be laid to rest at Nicolet
Memorial Gardens.

A Celebration of Life for Teddy will be held on Saturday, September 6, 2025 at the Nelson Family Pavilion
(Voyageur Park, 100 William St., De Pere) from 2-5PM.

Because Teddy loved to read, her favorite being historical fiction or —
non-fiction, Lincoln's Lady Spymaster by Gerri Willis was chosen as a
memorial. The book will be available for check out at the Kress Library
in De Pere within a few weeks.

Bonnie Zima, Memorial Chair

Yours in fellowship, fun and community good works,

Kathy Szymanski and Margaret Georgia, Co-Editors
BCCWC Communications Team
Brown County Community Women'’s Club, Inc.www.bccwc.org
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